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EASTPORT CITY COUNCIL

SPECIAL CITY COUNCIL MEETING 

 MONDAY, DECEMBER 4th, 2020

  22 WASHINGTON STREET  -  CITY HALL  -  3:00 P.M.
VIA:  ZOOM

MEETING ID#: 860 6305 9127  PASSWORD:  729488


City Officials Present:   Councilor William Boone, Councilor Jeanne Peacock, 


Councilor Peter Small, and Council President, Rocky Archer.   Also present 


were the City Clerk, Ella Kowal; the City's Legal Counsel, Dennis Mahar; Attorney


Linda McGill on behalf of City Manager, Thomas Hoskins; and Attorney Carol Garvan


on behalf of Peter Harris.


Public Attendance:  Via Zoom were – Tammie Chasse, William “Billy” Altvater,


and Jon McNerney.

I.
CALL to ORDER


Council President called the meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

II.
SETTING the RE-SCHEDULE DATE for the NOTICE of APPEAL



HEARING with the EASTPORT CITY COUNCIL re: EMPLOYEE'S



TERMINATION of EMPLOYMENT


Council President addresses the City' Councils' legal counsel, Dennis Mahar,.  Mr.


Mahar updates the Council that he met this morning with the City Manager's attorney,


Linda McGill; and with Peter Harris' attorney, Carol Garvan.  He then recognizes that


they are both in attendance of the meeting via: Zoom.  He continues further to say that


both attorneys do not wish to yet schedule a hearing and would like to have mediation to see


if things can be worked out, and if successful, the mediation would end any further claims


or lawsuits between the employee and the City.  He comments to say that if mediation is


achieved it would avoid litigation that could potentially go on for years.  However, if


mediation is not met, then soon after, a hearing could be scheduled.  He continues further


to say that the parties have agreed to try and not use the delay in having that happen


against anybody because it is in the best interest of everyone to try and work through it.


He states that it would not change the contents or the issues for any future hearing in front


of the Council. 
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Council President addresses Councilor Boone and asks him if he has any questions or


concerns and he responds “yes he does”.  He asks why are we in mediation or arbitration


before the hearing and reminds Council that the hearing has not taken place yet.  He feels


that the hearing needs to take place in order to determine if this is the direction they need to go.


The City's legal counsel, Dennis Mahar, responds to say that there is a dispute between the


City Manager and the Police Chief and the actions that each of them have taken have 


resulted in being a controversy to put before the Council and if they can settle those things


between themselves and he also notes that any settlement that would come out of that would


come before the Council.  He further states that this would be the best for everybody.  


Councilor Boone responds to say that he would agree that it would be the best for everybody 


but only if the Council knew exactly what has happened and reminds that Council is still in


the dark on this.  Attorney Mahar responds to say that this is because the City Council are


the judges in the first instance and Council does not get to see what the evidence is before


the City gets to the point where Council is making a decision.  He informs Council that


the parties did agree to put out the City Manager's written letter to Peter Harris outlining


why he took the actions he did.  He continues further to say that Mr. Harris has been in


public about the fact that he disagrees with that.  He comments to say that Council probably


knows more of side of things from Mr. Harris that the City Manager because he has not


been allowed, up until this point, to let Council know of any information.  Mr. Mahar 


reiterates that the letter has been released by agreement of Mr. Harris' counsel and the


City Manager's counsel and that it was attached to an email that he sent out to the City


Council this morning.  Councilor Boone responds to say he apologizes as he was unable


to follow up on any emails and notes that yesterday was Mr. Mahar's first email and that


was since mid October when this all transpired.  Councilor Boone comments to say that


as far as this Council is concerned we are looking at a missing Police Chief in our community


and looking at a Police Department that is falling apart in our community.  He continues 


further to say that the citizens of the community deserve an answer and to drag this out


longer and longer, it is not in the best interest of the City.  He understands where they are


at but wishes they were there a month ago.


Councilor Peacock responds to say that she agrees that this has gone on way too long and


that she would like to see a hearing set for next week, and in the meantime, mediate all 


they can and get this settled.  If it cannot be settled, they will have a hearing next week


and get it settled.  


Attorney Dennis Mahar responds to say that getting mediation scheduled next week


is not going to be possible and getting a hear scheduled is also not going to be possible.


We need longer notice than that to get it to people.  


Councilor Small addresses Attorney Mahar and asks what he recommends for a time.


Attorney Mahar responds that they should have until the end of the year to get their


mediation done and then you could have the hearing and notes that the hearing could


be done pretty quickly after that.


Councilor Boone comments to say that there are a lot of questions.
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Councilor Peacock comments to say that you would need a hearing if they mediate


and come to an agreement.  Mr. Mahar responds that is correct.  Councilor Peacock


states that is the goal.  


Councilor Boone responds to say that there are a lot of questions still unanswered


and this is not the forum for that.  The forum for that is the hearing.


Councilor Small addresses Attorney Linda McGill and Attorney Carol Garvan and


asks them if they could do this in a matter of 2-3 weeks.  Attorney McGill responds to


say that she feels there is a big difference between one week and 2-3 weeks and feels


there is a very good chance if there were a couple of weeks.  Attorney Garvan responds


to say that she believes they could schedule a mediation within the next 2-3 weeks and


feels they could get this done this month, and if successful, then the case is resolved and


if not, they would work with everyone to get the hearing scheduled.  Councilor Small 


asks if that is sufficient with Attorney Mahar and he responds with a “yes” and then he


addresses the Council President and asks what his thoughts are.  Council President,


Rocky Archer responds to say that he is in favor of giving them time to mediate.
That


being said, he would have liked to see it done earlier but believes in giving everyone a


fair chance.  Councilor Peacock responds to say that she would like to do that too.


Council President informs Council that the City;s attorney must leave the meeting to 


take a call.  Councilor Small puts out a date of January 4, 2021 which is a Monday.


Attorney Linda McGill asks if this would be a hearing date to work backwards from.


Councilor Small responds so that they can get their stuff together and so that Council 


can have a date.  Attorney responds to say that it is reasonable to her.  Attorney Garvan


responds to say that she would have to check with her client but that she believes that


general time frame sounds reasonable but cannot say for sure about that exact date


and believes that January is doable.  Councilor Small addresses Attorney Mahar and he


says it is ok with him.  Councilor Peacock responds that she prefers to do it through


mediation and does not feel we should be in the middle of a dispute, if it can be settled


and that we do not need to know the details.  She continues to say that she does want to



see the City Manager's letter but she would rather these people settle it.   Councilor Small 


addresses Councilor Boone and asks for his thoughts.  He responds that he will go with


whatever the Council wishes but he is not comfortable and would like to see it done


sooner than later and notes that he has said this twice now and we are still going to later.


He feels that mediation and settlement is if something wrong has been done.  He states


that he wants to know if the City Manager has done something wrong; he wants to


know if we need to protect against that; and how do you find that out if you don't have


a hearing.  He is not comfortable with it.


Council President asks Councilor Small if he is ready to make his motion.  Councilor Small 


begins to make his motion and the City Clerk asks the City's legal counsel to assist 


them so that there is clarity on what they are asking for.  He responds to say that it could be 


allowing to give them until January 4th, 2021 for the parties to attempt to meet to mediate


and settle.  After that, Council would schedule a hearing.
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Council Small makes a motion to have a meeting on January 4th, 2021.  Councilor


Peacock responds to say that it should be to have a hearing and she moves to second 


the motion.


The City Clerk comments to say that it is her understanding that counsel will come


together to mediate and Attorney Mahar responds “no” Council will not be doing the

mediation and the Clerk apologizes she meant to say the attorneys.  


Council President responds to say that if mediation cannot be met, then the date of


January 4th, 2021 would be set for the hearing.  Councilor Small and Attorney Mahar


both respond that is correct.  Council President comments to say that they cannot set


a date for hearing until they find out if mediation has been met.  Councilor Boone


responds to say that he is in disagreement with that and that a date could be set for the


hearing and be canceled if the mediation is successful.  He continues to say that it does


not need to be dragged out two more weeks after the 4th of January, 2021. Councilor 


Boone reminds that we must have the hearing and that it is Councils' hearing not the


legals' hearing..  Councilor Boone is adamant that the City Council needs to have their


hearing and so does the citizens of the community.  Attorney Mahar responds to say


that it is not the City Councils' hearing as it is the hearing for the City Manager and


the Police Chief.  Councilor Boone responds to say that he thought according to the


City Charter he had fifteen days to request a hearing from the City Council, an appeal


to the City Council.  Attorney Mahar responds that is correct but that it is his hearing


and that he has asked for it and City Council should be providing it.  Councilor Boone


continues further to say that it has been delayed because we did not get the paperwork


 in time because we did not get the request until the day before.  They have had it for a


month and a half, and unbeknownst to him until yesterday; he did not know that we


were in mediation and we were talking about settlement until he received his email


and this is the first he has heard on this since October.  Council President reminds that


it was discussed at the last Council meeting and Councilor Boone responds yes it was 


and we tried to have a date then and attorney Mahar was given a week and a half to


try and set up a date and that didn't happen and this is why were are here today meeting.


Councilor Peacock responds to say that if you can mediate rather than go to the extremes


you must explore that option.
  It is important to keep good people where they are and


to settle.


Council President asks the City Clerk if the motion is clear and she responds it is on


record.  She reaches out to Attorney McGill and Attorney Garvan to be sure they are


understanding of what City Council is asking for and if they have anything to add.


Attorney McGill responds to say that she is assuming that on the January 4th, 2021


date that they would be expected to be ready to have a hearing should they not


successfully mediate very shortly.


The City Clerk recaps the motion Councilor Small made the motion and that Councilor 


Peacock seconded and that they are still in discussion.  Councilor Boone asks the City


Clerk for clarification of the motion made.
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It is her understand that the motion is to allow legal counsels to mediate, and if they were not 

successful, then January 4th, 2021 is set for the hearing date.  Council President responds


with “no” not a hearing but that they would schedule a hearing on January 4th.  The City


Clerks responds she is confused and would like to clarification and asks if the motion is


to be if they do not come to resolve to mediate with the parties involved, Council will be 
meeting on January 4th to schedule the hearing.  Council President responds that is correct


and that this is the only way it can go.  Councilor Peacock addresses the Council President 
and responds to say that she disagrees.  She feels that meeting could be set now and that


we do not need another meeting to set a meeting date.  Set it for January 4th and hopeful


that we will not need it.  She feels it should be that they mediate now and hopeful that


they will not need the hearing, but if needed; it would the 4th of January.  She continues to


say that they have time now to put that into their calendars.


The City Clerk notes that they have been a little bit all over the place and asks they be


specific and clear to what their motion is.  Councilor Small reaches out to Councilor Peacock


to move forward with the motion and the wording.


MOTION
PEACOCK

SECOND
SMALL 
(PASSED  3-1)








Councilor Boone Voted “NO”

To authorize that the two parties enter into mediation, and should that not be successful,


 the Eastport City Council will hold a hearing on January 4th, 2021 at the request of


 Chief Harris.


Council President asks if there is any further discussion and Councilor Boone reminds 


that there is no second yet.   Councilor Small seconds the motion.


Councilor Peacock recognizes a question from a taxpayer asking if we are paying the


Chief and she responds that we are.


Councilor Boone addresses the Council President that it was his understanding that 


Council came together this afternoon to set a date and did not realize it was open and


he further comments and addresses Councilor Peacock in that he is uncomfortable


with the motion because it says that we are paying for mediation and he doesn't


believe we should be and that it something that we have no knowledge of yet


sand he disagrees.


The City Clerk reads the motion to Council and asks Council President if they are


ready for roll call and he responds “he does not know”.  Councilor Peacock responds


to say she is ready to vote, there is nothing else from Council and Council President


instructs the City Clerk to call for roll call on the motion made.


Councilor Small addresses Councilor Boone and comments to say that he thought


this is what he wanted and Councilor Boone responds that the City Council is here


to set a date and that he is uncomfortable and the reason he voted “no” is that he is


not willing to put the taxpayers money out there for mediation and that he does not
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know what has happened yet and is unsure if the taxpayers are paying for mediation.


He does not have any answers on that and cannot voter on it.  Councilor Boone


affirms that he did want a hearing date.


The City Clerk responds to say that the agenda was set and specific to setting a 


hearing date.  Councilor Boone responds to say that questions were brought up


on the chat and that is not what the meeting was for and that it was suppose to be


for setting a date for the hearing so that we could get all the answers to what the


taxpayers are asking and comments to say that this wasn't the proper meeting.


Council President responds that this meeting was set to schedule a date which has


been done.  Councilor Boone responds that we are answering questions and Councilor 


Peacock comments to say that if a citizen asks a question and she knows the answer,


she will answer it.  Councilor Boone comments to say that this is not the right forum


for him to ask questions.


City Clerk asks Council President if there is anything further, he is not sure and she


reaches out to Council to see if they are ready to proceed.  Councilor Peacock responds


to say that she would like to publicly thank Councilor Hailley Bradbury and for her service


as a Councilor and that she has resigned as she has taken a position with the School.


III.
ADJOURN

MOTION
SMALL     
SECOND
PEACOCK    (PASSED  4-0)  TIME: 3:30  p.m.

To adjourn.
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